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Dear Fellow Maryknollers, 
 
We regret to inform you that our former President, Mrs. Angela 
Chan, has resigned from her post as of April 18, 2000, due to per-
sonal reasons.  In the interim, I will take on the challenge as Presi-
dent till our next Annual General Meeting in April 2001. 
 
On behalf of the Executive Committee, I would like to thank Angela 
for her contribution in the past and wish her all the best and every 
success in her future endeavour. 
 
We rely on your continued support and value your ideas and input in 
making our Alumnae as successful as ever 
 
We are having an Extraordinary General Dinner Meeting on 
Wednesday, May 31st, at Bayview Garden, Thornhill.  Please see 
details on the following page. 
 
Hope to see you all at the Meeting and have an enjoyable and safe 
summer. 
 
 
 
Katherine King 
President 
May 2000 

Letter from the President Letter from the President - Dr. Katherine King 
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The Executive Committee is calling an Extraordinary 
General Meeting of All Members on Wednesday, 
May 31st, 2000 for the purpose of 
            1.  amending the bylaws 
            2.  receiving the Treasurer’s Report 
            3.  receiving the new members’ directory 
            4.  meeting your Executive Committee and  
            5.  AOB 
 
The EGM would be at 
            Place               Bayview Garden 
                                    7388 Yonge Street 
                                    Central Park, Unit C-1 
                                    Thornhill, Ontario  
                                    Tel. (905) 886-8333 
            Time                6 p.m. meeting 
                                    7 p.m. dinner 
            Cost                 $10 (dinner partially subsidized 
                                    by the Association)   
 
This is an urgent meeting that affects every member of 
our association and we urge you to try your very best 
to attend.  As we have to make reservations for the 
dinner, we would appreciate your early response by 
notifying Marie Louise Chang either by 
Tel.                   (905) 889-3298 
Fax                  (905) 889-6118 or 
E-mail             marielchang@home.com 
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Clarke Ave. 

Hwy 7 

Bayview Garden 

Maryknoll Convent School Former Students 
(Ont.) Inc. is a registered corporation of On-
tario.  The Committee members are the Board 
of Directors of the Corporation.  As a legal en-
tity we have to abide by all the laws that govern 
corporations in Ontario.  While the Maryknoll 
spirit dictates our moral obligations, each mem-
ber and the Committee have legal obligations to 
uphold the by- laws of the corporation.  As a 
member you are entitled to know what the by-
laws are.  If you come to the Extraordinary 
General Meeting, we will provide you with a 
copy if you do not already have one. 
 
NB:  We hope to have this section with each newsletter.  
If you have any queries regarding the association, please 
let us know and we will try to answer them here. Dinner Meeting Reply Slip 

Name (First)_____________________________      (Last)___________________________________ 
 
Address___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I   will/will not   be attending the   dinner/meeting   on Wednesday, May 31.  I would pay my $10.00 then.  
I’m bringing these members along with me.__________________________________________ 
___________________________________, and __________________________________________  
 
Signed:______________________________                        Date______________________________ 



The 4th Maryknoll Fundraising Gala Dinner held jointly with MSS/Marymount was on Saturday, April 8, 2000, at 
the Crystal Fountain Banquet Hall on 14th Avenue in Markham.  Thanks to the tireless efforts of the Organizing 
Committee and everyone who contributed their time, hospitality and generosity, the event was a tremendous suc-
cess!! 
 
The evening’s festivities included a Silent Auction (all items were donated), Karaoke (performers were: Michelle 
Man, Beryl Chan, Juliana Shea Joe, Amy Lo, Jeffrey Fong, and David Wong), and a Fashion Show. 
 
We were fortunate to have ten Sisters jo in us this year.  From the Motherhouse in New York, Sister President Helene 
O’Sullivan, Sr. Joanna Chan, Sr. Jeanne Houlihan, Sr. Martha Frances Bourne, Sr. Mary Louise Teufel, Sr. Teresa 
Leung and Sr. Virginia Flagg; from Monrovia, California - Sr. Ann Carol Breilmaier and Sr. Ruth Evans; and from 
Connecticut - Sr. Joan Delaney.  Unfortunately, due to illness and injury, Sr. Marie  Corinne Rost (Monrovia) and Sr. 
Ernest Chung (Hawaii) were unable to come. 
 
Our gratitude goes to the airline ticket sponsors, hosts for the Sisters and the people who provided transportation for 
the Sisters. 
 
A cheque for US$10,000.00 was presented to Sr. Helene O’Sullivan that evening.  This gesture is symbolic of our 
first fundraising for the Motherhouse held in 1990 when we made our commitment that we would try to raise at least 
US$10,000.00.  Since then, we have always surpassed that figure and this year was no exception.  
 
How much did we raise?  Well, there were: 
            Ticket Sales                  $14,625.00 
            Presenter Sponsor          $  5,000.00 
            Diamond Sponsors        $16,000.00 
            Silent Auction               $  5,592.00           US$900.00 
            Draw for Table Prizes    $  3,520.00             US$10.00 
            Karaoke                        $  6,510.00 
            Donations Received      $  5,180.00        US$3,510.00 
            Advertisements             $  3,026.00 
            Miscellaneous Sales      $       80.00_      ___________ 
                        Total                $59,533.00        US$4,420.00 
 
Less expenses:  C$21,360.69, the Net Proceeds were approximately C$38,172.31 and US$4,420.00!!! 
In addition, we received a donation of US$5,691.04 from MCS 3rd Worldwide Reunion.  Total sum to Maryknoll 
Sisters approximated C$53,000.00 
 
Our thanks also go to the girls who baked for our Sweet Table.  We received many compliments on this and we 
would like to convey our appreciation to: 
Agnes Fong Lyon                      Julia Chow                                            Marie Louise Rocha Chang 
Alice Lok                                 Karen Lee                                             Michele Yuen-McDonald 
Anna Lee                                  Lilia Gaan Vieira                                  Monica Alves 
Anne Noronha                          Lucille Noronha da Luz                         Nancy Prata Barradas 
Catherine Sham Marie               Camille Barros Gonsalves                      Regina dos Santos Holden 
Christine Beca                          Marie Cecile Basto Remedios                 Winnie Wong 
Joyce Larcina Barros                 Marie Helena Noronha Yen 
                                                                   
Once again, we would like to extend our gratitude to all the donors, sponsors and participants who made this func-
tion such a great success.  Without their support, this would not have been possible. 

Maria Elena Noronha 
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Our association is open to ALL students who 
have passed through the door of Maryknoll Con-
vent School, be it one year or more.  Teachers are 
welcome as they are the role models of our stu-
dents.  We are always on the alert to recruit new 
members and welcome them with open arms.  
Since March, we have three joining our ranks.  
Congratulations to:- 
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If you wish to continue to receive your copy of our newsletter after you’ve moved,  please fill out 
the change of address notification form below and mail or fax to : 
 
             Maryknoll Convent Former Students (Ont.) Inc.        Fax No.  (416) 222-5483 
             P.O. Box 20056 
             Nymark Postal Outlet 
             4839 Leslie Street 
             North York, Ontario, M2J 5E4  

 
Name (First)______________________ (Maiden) _______________ (Married) _______________ 
Year of Form 5 ___________________Year Le ft Maryknoll______________________________ 
 
Please change my address effective on (day)_________/ (month) __________/ (year) __________ 
NEW ADDRESS IS:  

Street No._________Street Name _______________________________________________ 
Apt. No. __________City __________________Postal Code _________________________ 

New Home Phone No. _________________________Work Phone No. _____________________ 
Cell Phone No. ________________________________E-mail Address _____________________ 
 
Signature______________________________               Date _____________________________ 

Ruby Chang Cho            Class of  ’64 

Maureen Liang Lo                              ’64 

Lilia Gaan Vieira                                ’47 

We’ve Moved to 
A New Address! 

Please refer to the 
Front Page. 


